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July 22, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski,
I am pleased to transmit an ordinance to you today that will enable King County to allow persons filing tort claims against King County to do so electronically and directly with the Office of Risk Management Services. Upon enactment of this ordinance, King County will become the first county in Washington to allow direct electronic filing of tort claims. 
State law and County Code establish rules for how claimants can file tort claims for damages against the County. King County Code currently requires claimants to physically mail or hand-deliver a paper claim form to the Clerk of the Council, who then forwards them to the Office of Risk Management Services. In 2016, state law was changed, empowering counties to establish a process to receive claims electronically. The enclosed legislation updates the King County Code to allow the County to take advantage of the change in state law and better serve county residents.  
The Office of Risk Management Services has identified the technical procedures, workflows, and security measures needed for the change to go smoothly. We are pleased to have engaged with the Clerk of the Council on this new approach and are grateful for their assistance. 
We expect this change to be successful for many reasons, including the fact that this work can be accomplished within current resources, as the risk management information system implemented by the Office of Risk Management Services in 2018 contains the tools to implement this change. Additionally, the Office of Risk Management Services examined the potential risks associated with this revised process, engaging the state’s Department of Enterprise Services to learn from their experiences implementing it. 
This ordinance aligns the King County Code with the Revised Code of Washington regarding claims handling. It also clarifies the name by which the Office of Risk Management Services is referred to in sections of King County Code.
This change aligns with King County’s strategic plan goal of being an Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government by providing the public with an easier more efficient process to submit tort claims to the County.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. By enabling the filing of tort claims directly with Office of Risk Management, King County can respond quickly to claimants and meet their customer service expectations as the best-run government. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Sean Catanese, Enterprise Risk Management Program Manager, Office of Risk Management Services, at 206-263-1512.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

   Services (DES)


Jennifer Hills, Director, Office of Risk Management Services (ORMS)

Sean Catanese, Enterprise Risk Management Program Manager, ORMS
